
From: Soura, Christian
To: LeMoine, Leigh <LeighLeMoine@gov.sc.gov>

Date: 9/13/2012 1:39:30 PM
Subject: RE: Scheduling request

                I do hereby appoint Mr. Joshua Baker as Staff Contact for Animal Issues.  Thanks.
 
CLS
 
 
Christian L. Soura
Deputy Chief of Staff
 
(803) 543-0792
ChristianSoura@gov.sc.gov
 
From: LeMoine, Leigh 

Sent: Thursday, September 13, 2012 1:35 PM

To: Soura, Christian

Subject: FW: Scheduling request
 
Please designate a staff contact on animal issues. -Leigh
 
From: Preston Grisham [mailto:prestongrisham@gmail.com]
Sent: Thursday, September 13, 2012 11:53 AM

To: LeMoine, Leigh

Cc: Godfrey, Rob

Subject: Re: Scheduling request
 
Leigh,
 
Thanks for getting back with me so quickly.  I would greatly appreciate a meeting with the staffer who handles. 
If you can toss me a few dates I will pass them over to my client and see which one will work for them.
 
Thanks,
Preston
 
 
On Sep 13, 2012, at 11:21 AM, "LeMoine, Leigh" <LeighLeMoine@gov.sc.gov> wrote:
 

Hi Preston,
 
We appreciate hearing from you.  The Governor’s schedule is just jam packed over the next few weeks.  However, 
we’d be happy to set up a time for Mr. Pacelle to speak with a member of the Governor’s senior staff who directly 
handle these issues.  Are there specific areas of concern or legislation involved that our office may be of assistance 
on?
 
Please feel free to contact me at (803) 734-5151 or by email: leighlemoine@gov.sc.gov to discuss further. 
 
Sincerely,
Leigh LeMoine
Scheduler
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Leigh LeMoine
Office of Governor Nikki Haley
(803) 734-5151
 
 
 
From: Godfrey, Rob 
Sent: Thursday, September 13, 2012 11:00 AM

To: LeMoine, Leigh

Cc: prestongrisham@gmail.com
Subject: Scheduling request
 
Leigh,
 
Preston Grisham recently reached out to me regarding the following scheduling request. I wanted to pass it along to 
you.
 
Rob
 
-###-
 
 
Rob,
 
Hope you had a great weekend.  I represent the Humane Society here in South Carolina and they wanted to know if 
there was any possibility to set up a meeting with their President and CEO here in the State, Wayne Pacelle, to meet 
with the Governor to discuss animal issues. 
 
Please let me know the correct person in the office to forward this request to and I will be happy to do so. Thanks for 
you help and look forward to seeing you soon.
 
Thanks,
Preston
 
Rob Godfrey

Office of Gov. Nikki Haley
O: (803) 734-5074 | C: (803) 429-5086
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